
 

Our vision is to inspire all learners to be curious and creative.  

We will develop resilient and ethical citizens with the skills to 

thrive in a diverse and global community. 

Diary Dates 

Principal’s Message 

52 Landscape Drive (PO Box 160) Mooroolbark 3138  (03) 9726 4454   Fax: 9727 2867 

Newsletter 23rd February 2017 

Rolling Hills Primary School 

Dear Families, 

Congratulations to ex-RHPS students Casey and James who have successfully taken up 

captaincy roles at Mooroolbark College.  

Casey Henning - Blue House Middle School Captain 

James Petrella - College Captain 

  

 

 

Chinese Sister School visit – We are expecting a visit from a group of students from our 

sister school in Shanghai in late July. We are now seeking expressions of interest to be a 

host family for a week. Please look out for a note that will include an EoI form to return to 

school.  

Swimming – Our whole school swimming program is only ten days away. There are still 

many permission forms that have not been returned. In Australia, water safety is a life 

skill. We try very hard to make this a cost effective program so that all our school families 

can benefit.  

Parent Teacher interviews – Thank you to all those who have juggled busy schedules to 

make a time to introduce yourselves to the teachers. The information you provide at this 

time of year is vital in setting things up for a positive home school relationship. Don’t wait 

for an invitation to talk to your child’s teacher if you have any concerns. You are welcome 

to contact the teacher through the compass email service at any time to tee up a mutually 

convenient time to meet or speak by phone.  

    Responsibility  Honesty  Pride  Support 

20—24 ‘Getting to Know you’ Interviews 

23 SCHOOL PHOTOS 

2 Clean Up RH Reserve, Grade 6 

 Human Develop. Parent Night, 7pm 

3 Assembly, 2.45pm, Hosts: 6KW 

6-10 Swimming, whole school 

8 P&F AGM, 7pm 

13 LABOUR DAY—NO SCHOOL 

14 Lilydale High Sports Day, Level 6 

15-16, 22 Human Develop. , Grades 5/6 

15 School Council & AGM 

17 Twilight Working Bee, 3.30—6pm 

28 Performing Arts incursion, Level 5/6 

29 Whole School Athletics 

30 Round Robin Day, Level 6 

31 Last day of term, 2.30pm finish 

FEBRUARY 

MARCH 

OSH Care staffing – The school Out of Hours care program is currently advertising for another regular staff member. The job is 

advertised as “Education Support” Out of School Care Assistant. Hours are 7.30am to 8.45pm and 3.15 to 6pm daily. Applications 

must be made through the education department recruitment online site at:  

http://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/careers/Pages/job.aspx   Search for job number: 1077264 

iPad care – Last Friday I stopped three different children who were walking through the crowded school grounds playing on their 

iPads as they walked. The school expectation is that iPads must be safely zipped into school bags at the end of the day and must not 

be taken out until the child reaches their destination. We will be policing this practice.  

Use the crossing – Our Landscape Drive crossing supervisor, Dennis, is tearing his hair out watching many parents take 

their children across Landscape Drive on the busy and very dangerous bend near the milk bar. It is unsafe. The council 

will only fund a crossing supervisor if the crossing has regular use. Please help us keep the children safe. Walk a little 

further to use the crossing – even if you don’t have your children with you.   

http://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/careers/Pages/job.aspx
http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwj23p6C_qLSAhXTQpQKHZWDDTUQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.nanihwaiyaschools.com%2F2016%2F09%2Fschool-day-pictures-will-be-next.html&bvm=bv.147448319,d.dGc&psig=AFQj
https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiLt7Ou_qLSAhWIV7wKHeCDAv0QjRwIBw&url=https%3A%2F%2Fde.fotolia.com%2Ftag%2F%2522well%2520done%2522&bvm=bv.147448319,d.dGc&psig=AFQjCNFdcaeYocCm8EfeSkJvaefJI_lIv


 

Junior School Council – Our JSC for 2017 will be led by myself, Miss McDonald and our Captains, Hayley and Will. Congratulations to 

the class representatives: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Playground issues – Please remind your children that toys brought to school are done so at own risk. Belongings should be clearly 

named. We like the children to play a variety of games and we supervise as closely as possible. Sometimes, however, games become 

dangerous and teachers need to step in and stop an activity. This is the case with the recent craze of ‘dry sledding’ down the oval 

slope. We are sorry to ruin the fun but safety comes first.  
 

School Council – a reminder that information relating to the turn-over of school councillors has been posted through Compass. Please 

contact me if you have any questions.  
 

Inclusive schools grant – We are very pleased to announce that RHPS has been successful in round two of the inclusive schools 

funding. Ms Moore and I have met with planning architects who will now draft up a proposal to do some works to the playground to 

enable better access for children with limited mobility and some new play areas designed for a range of play styles. Watch this space!  

 

Robyn English 

Principal 

From the Principal cont. 

Foundation 2018 School Tours 

Every Wednesday at  9.15am 

Please call the office to book in! 

Our Uniform Shop is open on 

Fridays, 8.30—9.30am 

From the Canteen window. 

Parents & Friends (P&F) AGM  

Wednesday 8th March at 7pm  

School Staffroom  

New members are most welcome (that includes fathers)! Join a fantastic, fun and 
amazing team that is making a positive difference in the lives of our children. 

Note: The normal P&F Committee meeting will start at 7:30pm after the AGM. 

Supper will be provided! 

5JA Luke Ferrall Jak Ryan 

5EF Lachlan Avery Quinn Hardy 

4IR Alex Shortt Grace Carlile 

4BV Tasha Holly Kyah Ellis 

3CA Emily Williams Joel Williams 

3TW Scarlett Carpenter Corey Moreton 

School Captains Hayley Paterson Will Carpenter 

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjMo4yD_KLSAhWBwpQKHRguAjYQjRwIBw&url=https%3A%2F%2Fclps.wikispaces.com%2FJSC&psig=AFQjCNFmVhwdnRb0Luz17ijSFANzOuZeUQ&ust=1487827631384952


 

Dear Families, 
 
Hello everyone. I didn’t get any takers for a prize to name my fish – so Sheila, Frank, Fred and Walter are feeling a bit special as the 
other three fish feel unloved being called “No name 1”, No name 2” and No name 3”. Last chance before I call them Betty and Boop. 
Come on in, say hi to the fish and give me a name for them. 
 
Digital Technologies:  
It is now a curriculum expectation that children from year 3 to 6 begin to learn computer programming skills. In year 3 and 4, students 
should be able to write programs that take and display information, make decisions and repeat steps. If your child is in year 1 or Mrs 
Cripp’s Year 2 class, ask them how to write a program for a robot to make a cup stack. Very clever kids at RHPS.  
 
We have started our Coding curriculum simply. The ICT/Digital Technologies Student Leaders are Matt Lees and Harrison Woolhouse. 
They have helped me apply an app to create code for our Dash and Dot robot that has been lent to us for a week. The robot is called 
“Sheldon”!   We are looking at ways we can try and fund the purchase of coding resources and robots. Our Code Club will start in 
Term 2.  
 
Student Wellbeing:  
Our first Tribes whole school Friday session was awesome. So much 
attention and focus given to Attentive Listening. This is our focus for 
the next few weeks as we learn what it’s like to BE an Attentive 
Listener with our actions, our facial expressions, our words, and our 
body language. We are also learning what it’s like when others listen 
to US.  
 
Thanks to our Kids Hope mentors who have started again for 2017. 
We are lucky to have them contribute to the wellbeing of our 
students.  
 
Thank you for reading our newsletter – I send you a challenge. Please 
remind at least TWO other families to read their newsletters. Thank 
you.  
 
Cheers, Mary 
Assistant Principal 

MooresvilleMooresville   

Congratulations to the following students who participated 
in the Montrose District Swimming trials on Friday 17th 
February: 
 

* Xuen Chong  *  Malia Durrant 

* Katelyn Harris  *  Tanesha McGregor 

* Ethan Reese  *  Matthew Williams 
 

All students tried their personal best and swam 
exceptionally well. Special congratulations to Ethan and 
Tanesha who successfully made it through to the next 
round of competition on Monday 6th March. Ethan will be 
participating in the 50m butterfly and backstroke and 
Tanesha will be swimming the 50m backstroke. We wish 
you both the best of luck! 
 
Mel Layton, Physical Education & Sport 

District Swimming 

(Xuen absent) 



 

Canteen News 

 A GREEN MENU: 

Over the years, school canteen menus have changed dramatically. When I was in primary school, I remember buying a Sunnyboy for 
20c or a packet of Twisties for 5c! My primary school even sold Twisties in a bread roll (with butter of course!) 

These days, the government encourages school canteens to offer healthy alternatives.  

Items are rated, using a traffic light system:  

GREEN  - Best choices - eat Frequently (denoted on our menu with J) 

AMBER - Eat in moderation 

RED  - Consumed rarely and in small amounts 

Our menu is made up of amber and green items. Apart from the wide variety of healthy and fresh sandwiches, wraps and rolls that are available, there are 
also Baked Spuds, Nachos (made using homemade pita chips), Grilled Chicken Subs, Homemade Cheese Burgers, Corn Cobs, Salad Plates and Fresh Fruit 
Salad.  

All of these items fall into the green category. 

SHARING FOOD: 

One of the policies of RHPS is that students are not allowed to share food. This rule is to safeguard our students with allergies and anaphylaxis. Please 
remember, this also applies at the canteen window. Students must not purchase or share any food from the canteen. Parents who are volunteering in the 
canteen are also reminded that treats cannot be purchased for your child’s friends.  Thanks for your understanding. 

VOLUNTEERS FOR TERM 2: 

I am about to begin looking at the Roster for Term 2. I would love a few more helpers - particularly those who are available on Wednesdays and Fridays. 
Volunteers are able to work from as little as 2 hours. We are very flexible, so if you think you may be able to help, but need to work around things (kinder 
etc), please call me on 0438 553 177, or drop in. 

Working parents are always welcome to ‘outsource’ their volunteering to a grandparent or other family member!                                               

PANCAKE LUNCH DAY: 

Thank you to the families who have supported our first special event for 2017- Pancake Lunch Day, which will be held next Tuesday, 28th 
Feb. The canteen will be VERY busy, preparing over 270 lunches... 

SPECIAL:  

Our special for the next two weeks will be home baked Snickerdoodle Cookies. These are a RHPS favourite; 
cinnamon & butter cookies, which taste a little like Cinnamon Donuts. Snickerdoodles will be available to order with your lunch 
or at the canteen window for 50c each, between Friday 24th Feb - Wed 8th March.  

Thankyou,  

Wendy Schilling & Canteen Sub-committee 

Mon 27th Feb Wed 1st March Fri 3rd March 10am-12pm Fri 3rd March 12.30pm - 2.30pm 

Karyn Hollenback 
Lisa Cantlay 

Linda McArdle 
Kerrie Rosenberg 

Michelle Tapper 
Candice Zaviska 
Jo Salter 
  

Janet Ruddock 
Candice Zaviska 
Hailey Grigson 
  

Mon 6th March Wed 8th March Fri 10th March 10am - 12pm Fri 10th March 12.30pm - 2.30pm 

Annette Deltondo 
  

Adrienne Ruddock 

  
Hailey Grigson 
Samantha Wilson 
Lynette Young 
  

Hailey Grigson 
Iris Yeong 

SAVE THE DATE:  

Twilight  Colour  Run! 

Friday 24th March  
 

Commencing at 5:30pm. Fun for all the family.  

Entry forms and further details will be sent 

home with students soon.  

Team Vic nominations 
 

Every year, students in grade 5 & 6 have the opportunity 
to nominate to try out for the Victorian State team in 
Netball, AFL, Basketball and Soccer. If your child plays at a 
high/representative level in any of these sports and you 
are interested in finding out more information please visit 
the School Sport Victoria website:  
 

http://www.ssv.vic.edu.au/team-vic  
 

If you wish to nominate your child for one of the trials, this 
can be completed online. 

http://www.ssv.vic.edu.au/team-vic


 

Friday 17th of March, 3:30 - 6pm 

We had wonderful support at our 2016 Working Bees and are looking forward to 

sprucing up the grounds. Just a few hours of your time has a huge impact on our 

natural play spaces and your participation reduces the need to hire contractors. 

We understand that many families lead busy lives, so the $50 annual “buildings 

and grounds levy” (per family) is another option for those wanting to make a 

contribution.  

This Working Bee will focus on the Boorai and Quadrangle garden beds. Please bring along:  

- wheelbarrows - spades/shovels  - pruners   - weeding tools - whipper snippers (cordless) 

Come along to enjoy a sweet treat!  

Sustainability News 

We are hosting our third ‘Clean Up Australia Day’ event at Rolling Hills! 

On Thursday the 2nd of March, students in grade 6 are taking action in their local community. They will be 

walking to our closest park, Rolling Hills Reserve, to help tidy the environment.   

On Friday the 3rd of March, students in Foundation to Grade 5 will be responsible for cleaning up the 

school grounds.  

Students are encouraged to bring in gardening gloves to wear.  

DǊŀŘŜ с ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ Ƴǳǎǘ ƘŀǾŜ ǇŜǊƳƛǎǎƛƻƴ ƛƴ ƻǊŘŜǊ ǘƻ ǇŀǊǝŎƛǇŀǘŜΗ /ƘŜŎƪ ȅƻǳǊ /ƻƳǇŀǎǎ ǇƻǊǘŀƭΦ  



 

Have you responded to the following 

notices/Compass activities this fortnight? 

Notice           To be actioned by: 

Swimming   22nd Feb, $55 

All students 
 

Headlice  

2CC 
 

Yarra Valley Farm Fresh Berries 22nd Feb 

Youngest 
 

Foundation Curriculum Evening 20th Feb 

Foundation students 
 

Athletics Carnival   10th Mar, $5 

All students 
 

Human Devel. Parent Session  24th Feb 

Grades 4, 5 & 6 
 

Human Devel. Student Sessions 9th Mar, $21 

Grades 5 & 6 

Date Program 

Mon 27 Feb Make a pulley system 

Tues 28 Feb Wild animal masks 

Wed 1 Mar Stocking snakes 

Thurs 2 Mar Modelling clay animal night 

Fri 3 Mar World Wildlife Day—Mural 

Mon 6 Mar String Art 

Tues 7 Mar Finger painting 

Wed 8 Mar Cooking/games night 

Thurs 9 Mar Squishy balloon faces 

Fri 10 Mar Fun with clay 

School/Home Communications OSHCARE 

NRL & ‘Storm’ came to Rolling Hills NRL & ‘Storm’ came to Rolling Hills NRL & ‘Storm’ came to Rolling Hills  

Last week our Foundation students 
had an exciting visit from Dom the 
paramedic.  

She shared all about her job and 
the ways in which paramedics can 
help people in the community. It was 
all very exciting!!  

Paramedic visits Foundation 



 

In Grade 5 & 6 art, students have been focussing on the artwork “Castle & Son” by artist Paul Klee.  They have used 

geometric shapes to create their own oil pastel masterpieces. 

From the Artroom 

Kaiah, 5JA 

Zane, 5JA 

Jasmine, 5JA 

Scarlett P, 5JA 

Jacinta, 5JA 

Chloe F, 6KW 

Isabella, 6DS 

Hayley, 6KW 


